FINANCE COMMITTEE  
Meeting Minutes   
Wednesday, May 6, 2015, 6:30 PM  
Francis O’Brien Meeting Room

Members Present: William Podolski, Russell Stamm, Maureen Hanlon, Steve Bilafer, Dave Roberts and Liz O’Donnell.
Members Absent: John Heffernan, Sue Carney and Kevin Hughes.
Mr. Podolski called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
Nancy Baker explained to the committee that reconsideration of Articles 2 & 5 is requested this evening.
Mr. Bilafer made a motion to reconsider the votes previously taken on Article 2 and 5 of the 2015 Spring Town Meeting, seconded by Ms. Hanlon. It was voted 6-0.
Article 2:
Mr. Bilafer made the following motion: “That the Town approve the agreements for Fiscal Years 2016 and 2017 with AFSCME Local #362 (Library Staff Unit, Public Works Unit A, Public Works Unit B, Town Hall Unit, Parks Unit, and Civilian Dispatchers Unit), Dedham Firefighters Association Local 1732 IAFF and Dedham Police Lieutenants and Sergeants, and adopt a Classification and Compensation Schedule for Fiscal Year 2016, all as set forth in this document, and that the $388,000 necessary to fund such Agreements for Fiscal Year 2016, be transferred from the previously appropriated Bargaining Reserve account and that the Director of Finance be authorized to apportion the same among the appropriate line items for such purposes.”, this was seconded by Ms. Hanlon. It was voted 6-0.
Article 5:
Mr. Bilafer made the following motion: “That the salaries of elected officials be fixed as follows for Fiscal Year 2016, provided however, under the revised Charter approved by the voters at the April 12 2014 Annual Town Election, only elected incumbents holding office as of the date of the election may receive the compensation set forth below:
Board of Selectmen Chair, $818
Board of Health, One Member $350
Board of Assessors, One Member $2300
Town Clerk* $93,299
*includes Certification Stipend and Deferred Compensation”
The above motion was seconded by Ms. Hanlon. It was voted 6-0.
Mr. Stamm asked if the new paid sick leave law affects the contract. Mr. Kern responded that it does not because the contracts already included more than enough sick leave. He added that he plans to reevaluate the 15 days of sick leave within the contract. Andrea Terkelsen explained that she has made a transition to GIC in a previous Town and the transition went smoothly and the Town was able to save money.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Bilafer made a motion to adjourn at 7:00 PM, seconded by Ms. Hanlon. It was voted 6-0.
